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Testing Testing 123… 

I would like to welcome our new parent governor Charlie Charlton who will be representing your 
views on the Governing Body. We would like thank the other candidates who stood for election and 
the school community for such active participation in the election process. The RRS councillors did a 
great job too! 

It was wonderful that so many parents attended parent consultations this week. I hope that you 
found the meetings informative and supportive. We are thrilled that 100% of parents surveyed agreed 
that they were clear about their children progress and next steps for development following the 
meeting. The full results of the survey will be published on the website and in next week’s newsletter. 
The Senior Leadership team and governors will be available to discuss the outcomes and comments 
during the SLT coffee morning on Tuesday 18th October. 

The KS1 Maths Mastery workshop for parents was brilliantly attended this week. The workshop    
provided parents with an insight into the mastery approach and how to support learning in maths at 
home. As a Mastery Research School for the North West London Maths Hub, Torriano will be         
supporting 6 other Camden schools to develop this approach in 2016 -17. Thank you to Mr Loughney 
for his dedication and boundless enthusiasm. We have now published our 2016 Key Stage results on 
the website. Torriano was ranked 2nd in Camden 2016 for attainment in mathematics and 5th for    
children achieving the expected standard in reading, writing and mathematics. The full standards   
report is attached with this newsletter. We are very proud of the achievements of our children. 

This week the children learnt about World Food Day 2016 in preparation for Harvest festival next 
week. Special assemblies will be taking place in KS1 and KS2 and we welcome your donations of food 
that will be collected and distributed to food banks by the Trussell Trust. The foyer is already filling up 
with your contributions. Thank you!  

Next week, the Career Kids take charge. The school will be buzzing with parents and contributors who 
have generously agreed to share their expertise and consider ‘What makes a good leader?’ as part of 
our annual Careers Week.  This year we are working with Founders for Schools and Jack Cornell, our 
Artist in Residence, will not only be documenting the week with the children, but also hosting an   
exhibition in which the children will explore the gallery in workshops with other contributing artists. 
The children will then create their own exhibition in response next half term. ‘Torriadio’, our new 
radio station, will be broadcasting throughout the week! 

Thank you to those parents who came along to the recent PTA meetings. We look forward to seeing 
many of you at the Halloween Spook Fest next Thursday. Why not have a spooky snack or two and 
then pop along to the art gallery in the EYFS area to soak up some culture with your children? 

Finally we say goodbye to Vicky in the office who will be leaving us next week after 17 years service to 
the school. During this time she has supported many staff and families at Torriano. We are grateful for 
her unwavering commitment to the school and wish Vicky the very best in the future. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Helen Bruckdorfer  
Headteacher                    



Ted & Earl’s Attendance Results 

Our Target: фс҈   

KS1 Attendance: фтΦм҈ 

Well done to RH for getting 99.2% and to 1S for having the fewest lates. 

KS2 Attendance: фтΦф҈  

Well done to 4L for getting 99.7%and to 5B for having the fewest lates.  

                Cross Country Success! 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our Cross Country 

team who came 14th out of 25        

Camden schools. The competition was 

particularly tough this year, with the 

children taking part in more races than 

usual. 

Well done to all the children involved 

and in particular to the following      

children for receiving medals:  

Luce (Y6) - 2nd Place  

William (Y5) - 7th Place 

Marwa (Y6) - 9th Place 

 

Secondary School Application Support  

 

Drop-in Sessions 

Monday 17th October 

9.00-10.00am & 3.15-4.15pm 

 

The deadline for secondary school  

applications is Monday 31st October. If 

you require support with completing 

the application, please come along to 

the drop-in sessions next week. Please 

ensure you have an email address that 

you can easily access prior to            

attending. 

 

If you have previously completed an 

application for another child, you will 

need your original username and   

password. The online application can 

be accessed at: 

www.eadmissions.org.uk.  

 

Please note, these are drop-in sessions 

and you will be seen on a first-come 

first- served basis. 



Year 2 explored the infant and junior 
playgrounds on a hunt for materials. 

They looked high and low for as many 
different materials as they could find. They 
found objects made from rubber, wood, 
plastic and metal. 

This week, 
Reception 

received a special 
surprise from    
Handa all the way 
from Kenya. She 
wrote to them to 
tell them about her 
tribe, the Luo tribe, 
and where she was 
from, Kenya. She 
also sent her story, 
Handa’s Surprise. 

Year 3   
visited the 

Transport      
Museum to 
learn about how 
the tube was 
built over 150 
years ago. They 
saw the first 
underground 
trains, handled 
bricks and tracks 
from the trains 
and studied 
maps to track 
the tube routes. 

Nursery have been harvesting potatoes 
from their vegetable patch. The children 

were excited to find potatoes amongst the 
roots. When harvested, the children washed 
and cooked the potatoes so they could taste 
the end result. 

Year 4 have been practicing their sketching skills this week 
by playing some observational drawing games. They had 

to take a close look at different objects 
and then draw them without looking. It          
produced some interesting results but 
taught the children the importance of 
taking notice of the world around them.  

This week, some of Year 5 headed to 
the Guardian newspaper to learn 

more about the Orchestra of Enlightenment 
and journalism. The children learnt about 
the key features of newspaper writing and 
produced their own front page. 

Year 6 brushed up on their WWI 
knowledge at the Imperial War    

Museum this week. The children reflected 
on various primary and secondary sources 
of information, walked in line down the 
trenches and even dressed up as soldiers.   

Year 1 have been thinking about      
autumn and creating leaves for their 

seasons display. They have been drawing 
leaves and filling them with coloured paper. 
Come along and look at their display.  



Date Event 

Tuesday 18th October, 9.15am SLT Coffee Morning  

Thursday 3rd November, 9.15am Reading Workshop - Year 6 

Friday 4th November, 9.15am Handwriting Workshop - Year 1 & 2 

Monday 7th November, 9.15am Maths Workshop - Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 

Thursday 10th November, 9.15am Phonics - Year 1 

Thursday 17th November, 9.15am Phonics - Year 2 

Thursday 24th November, 9.15am Phonics - Reception  

Upcoming Parent and Carer Workshops 


